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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

NOVEMBER 2, 2011 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY OFFICES
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, David Hedderly-Smith , Holly Smith, and Cory McNeely.  Troy Duffin and Lisa Fizer were not present. There were no homeowners in attendance.
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Minutes from the September 7, 2011 board of directors meeting were reviewed.  Dan made the motion to approve.  Holly seconded.  Vote all in favor.

2. Financial statements at and for the nine months ended September 30, 2011 were presented and reviewed.  General discussion followed.
3. The proposed 2012 budget was presented for the board’s review, as well as a printed copy of the 30 year reserve study (through year 10).  Ted noted that the State of Utah passed a law requiring HOA’s to have a reserve study completed by July 1, 2012, and the reserve study completed by Cory was done to satisfy the State’s requirements as well as provide a basis for the annual assessment.  It was noted that the PMA has proposed an increase in their assessment to the HOA from $75 to $85 in 2012, pending final approval at their budget meeting.  Accordingly, the board discussed an increase in assessments from $200 to $220 for 2012.  Ted noted the assessment was last increased in 1997 from $100 to $200 (14 years ago), while absorbing the PMA assessment into the operating budget since 2003.  The board was agreeable to the rate increase, but Ted noted it would not vote on the assessment until January 2012.
4. Dan and Ted discussed a metal roof recently installed by Mike Baker at 7798 Stagecoach Drive.  Upon notification by a neighbor that Mr. Baker was installing a metal roof, a letter was prepared and hand delivered and mailed to him that day.  Craig Hoggan then wrote Mr. Baker a letter ordering him to stop construction immediately, however, construction continued and the roof was completed.  Mr. Baker later retained an attorney, who has been in contact with Craig and has asked for a meeting to resolve.  Dan presented a sample of the roof material and noted it could be painted with a matt, non-reflective finish.  (note, on November 3rd, a meeting was scheduled with Dan, Craig, Mr. Baker and his attorney for Thursday, November 10th.)  Ted commented that unless the HOA takes the initiative to enforce its CC&R’s, they may become unenforceable, which is why it is important for Pinebrook to take a position on metal roofs now to avoid setting precedence for the future.
5. David discussed the solar panels he has proposed to install on his roof.  There was concern that because of the reflectivity of the panels, location of the panels on his roof, and location of his home, the panels would be problematic.  Ted asked that David present samples and literature to the board for their review, and also suggested the board members visit his home to observe how reflective the panels would actually be at his location.  David noted he would not install the panels until the spring, although, he would be replacing his roof within a few weeks.
6. Ted discussed his recent conversations with a representative of UDOT regarding Pinebrook signage at the Pinebrook and Jeremy Ranch offramp exits.  He expressed his apologies that the signage had not yet been installed because of a disconnect at UDOT, and that they would be installed within the next few weeks.  He also noted that freeway signage that includes “Pinebrook” would be installed, if allowed by UDOT’s budget constraints, and to check back with him in February 2012.  Ted noted the HOA has $7,500 available to help pay for the signage ($5,000 from the PHOA and $2,500 from the PMA).
7. Mike discussed his concern with the location of the blue dumpster at Pinebrook Pointe, which sits adjacent to Pinebrook Boulevard and in full view of all traffic.  There was general discussion, noting the Pinebrook Pointe HOA had not been very cooperative in the past to move or enclose the dumpster.  The board discussed options to build an enclosure on their behalf, and anticipated costs to do so.  No motions were made or voted upon regarding this issue.
8. Dan noted that the street lights were operational at all three bus stops.  It was suggested that landscape rocks, paint and vegetation be added to the bus stop at Wagon Wheel Circle to provide a bench and help hide the electrical equipment.

9. Dan mentioned that the homeowner below him has installed two rock pillars adjacent to Pinebrook Road.  There was general discussion of the location and county setbacks, but no motions were made regarding this issue.

10. The next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, January 4th to review and provide final approval of the 2012 budget and assessment.

11. No other matters of business voted upon.  Meeting adjourned.
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